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5. Rotation of engineers through operator positions should not be counted
on as a method of meeting new degree requirements. For an engineer
to function effectively and safely &s an operator, he would have to
cbtain the same experience, training, and qualification as an operator,

B. Suggestions

1. To determine whether operators need to be upgraded in technical areas,
a job task analysis (or similar analysis) should be conducted. Then,
based on the results, one can determine if an individual has obtained
the required knowledge through previous college work, military or
commercial instruction, equivalent wor' experience, or if additional
training is needed.

2. The NRC license and requalification exams should be used to determine
whether operators have obtained, and are maintaining, a satisfactory
level of techrical competence in those areas necessary for safe plant
operation. This will require revising NRC exams to improve their
content validity and reliability, such as discussed in NUREG/CR-1750,
“"Analysis, Conclusions, and Recommendations Concerning Operator
Licensing."

3. Since it is desirable to have some engineering expertise on shift,
utilities should be given the option to use a shift engineer for this
purpose, similar to the current Shivt Technical Advisor (STA). The
shift engineer would not be required to be an operator and thus would
not have to devote the extensive time required for exnerience,
training, and qualification as an operator. He should, however,
complete a training program similar to the STA training program. In
addition to providing engineering assistance ¢n shift, the shift
engineer position would s~ ,e as a valuable pusition for rotation of
engineers on shift for reiatively short-term assignments (2-3 years)
which wi.. »21p broaden the experience base of the engineering staff.
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